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give their support to them and withdraw their support
from the Arroyo government; while he also saw accused
Gen. Lim on television, he could not remember what he
said; after the deadline given to Sen. Trillanes and his
group to surrender expired, the members of the PHE
Special Action Force and Philippine Marines stormed the
hotel to force them out from the rooms of the hotel
where they holed fhemselves up; after their arrest, thev
~were turned over to the CIDG and escorted to a walting
van which brought them to Camp Bagong Diwa in Bicutan
for investigation and booking; his teéam however was left
behind 1n the hotel to continue with the 1investigation
of the incident; he 1s one of those who executed a
Joint Affidavit of Arrest (Exhibit “H”, “H-1” to “H-4")
1n connection with the Manila Peninsula incident.

Major Pedro C. Bedonia testified that: he 1is
presently the Deputy Assistant Chief, Unified Command
Starf for Communications, Electronics and Information
cystem, U-6¢ and formerly the NCR Commanding Officer of
the Civil Disturbance Management Battalion, Philippine
Army, based;jfl(kﬂmp.Aguinaldo, Quezon City; as a former
commander of the CDM, his battalion was tasked +o
provide support to other security units responsible for
providing security whenever a court hearing is conducted
1nvolving the Magdalo group before the Regional Trial
Court, Branch 148, Makati City; at or about 10:30
o'clock 1n the morning of November 29, 2007, while at
the basement of the Makati City Hall, he received &
radio message from the CDM Coordinator of a commotion at
the 14" flr. where the hearing was being held prompting
him to go up to the 14™ flr.; while at the 14 flr.,
he was able to confirm the walk-out staged by Sen.
Trillanes, Gen. Lim and other Magdalo detainees from the
courtroom; when he noticed that the Magdalo group was nc
longer at the 14" flr., he went down and immediately
gave 1instructions to the ground commander who was
positioned at the vicinity of the former Makati City
Hall to monitor the group; while about 10 meters away
from his ground commander, he saw Sen. Trillanes and
Gen. Lim being persuaded by the ground commander to go
back to the 14"™ flr. but instead of heeding his plea,
the Magdalo group proceeded to J.P. Laurel St.; he and
his grdund.cmmmander and other members of his command
followed the Magdalo group who was then heading towards
the Manila Peninsula Hotel; after the Maagdalo orouc




[image: image2.png]area to prevent other groups from Joining them; he
contacted all available CIM wunits to proceed to the
area; while in the vicinity of the hotel, he heard Jun
shiots emanating from the hotel between 4:00 t+a 6:-

L.m.; he was instructed to stay in the vicinity of the
hotel up te 2:00 c’'clock the following day; ther=zafter,
they dispersed and went back to their respective units

o

‘-

although he can no longer recall the names of the other
members of the Magdalo group, he can still remember
their faces; he executed a Sworn Statement in connection
with the incident on Decenber 5, 2007 (Exhibit “L”, “I-
17 fto “L-37. “4”-—defense);

Dr. Editha B. Martinez testified that: she is 1
Medico Legal Officer of the PNP, Crime Laboratory, Canmp
Crame, Quezon City with the rank of Police Chief
Inspector; at about 8:30 o'clock in the evenlng of
November 29, 2007, while on duty as Team Leader of SOCO,
she was 1nstructed by her superior, Chief supt. Arturoc
Cacdac to proceed at the Manila Peninsula Hotel upon
request made by Senior Supt. Filart of the CIDG to
search and gather physical evidence left behind after
the peninsula siege; when she and her team arrived af
the hotel, she was given a briefing on the incident by
Sr. Inspector Fernando Reyes of the CIDG; aside from her
team, the Crime Laboratory Operatives of the other
Police Districts from Manila, Quezon City, Eastern and
Northern joined in the search and retrieval of physical
evidence; each team was assigned a particular place in
the hotel to process; the SOCO photographers first took
pictures of the rooms and lobby of the hotel while the
other members gathered physical evidence in the area
assigned to them; after collecting the physical
evidence, an inventory was made at or about 2:30 o’clock
in the morning of November 30, 2007  (Exhibit “N7, “N-17
to “N-=-37, “h7, W5-A"): the inventory was followed by a
Spot Report detailing the facts of the case and the
physical evidence collected including the action faken
on said evidence (Exhibit “27, “2-A7, “2-A-1"-defense) :
after the marking and inventory were completed, she made
several request to the wvarious divisions of the crime
laboratory to cconduct appropriate examinations on the
specimens or evidence gathered; she likewlse prepared
the After SOCO Reporft dated December 10, 2007 for Police
Chief Supt. Arturo Cacdac, Chief ©of +the PNP Crime
Laboratory (Exhibit Y07, “0O-17 to “O-57; “¢7, “e6-J7, “6-
“o-K=-1", “6-L" to “6~Mﬂ); included in the After SOCO
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[image: image3.png]Report is a Memorandum prepared by Chief Supt. Cacdac
for the Chief PNP; thereafter, a final report was
prepared on the collected evilidence.

P/Supt. Reynaldo de Guzman, Chiet Filrearms
Identification Division, PNP Crime Laboratory, Canp
Crame, Quezon City testified that: on November 30, 2009,
he received a Memorandum-Request from SOCO Team Leader
PST Editha Martinez to conduct an examination  of the
firearms recovered from fthe Manila Peninsula Hotel
(Exhibit “P”, “P-1"); included in the request 1s to make
a verification regarding ownership of the firearms; to
verify ownership of the firearms, he addressed his query
to the Firearms and Explosive Division; the request was
recorded in the logbock and assigned a corresponding
case number; after conducting the examination on the
specimens submitted consisting of one (1) M-14 US rifle
with five (5) magazines loaded with cartridges, one (1)
Galil rifle with two (2) magazines each ‘loaded with
‘cartridges; two (2) M-16 rifle with five (5) magazines
cach loaded with cartridges, one (1) .45 caliber pistol
and one loaded magazine for 9mm Lugar gloak pistol
(Exhibit “0Q” to “Z”), he prepared a report (Exhibit “O-
11-A", “0-12-A"; “9”, “9-A-defense) on the results of
the examinations, to wit: all the guns are serviceable;
he alsc made a request to the Physical Identification
Division, Firearmns and Explosives Division for
restoration of the M-16 firearm with deface serial
number: the said office concluded that the serial number
of the M-16 rile was tampered (Exhibit “0-147, M7=
defense); the memorandum of Police Supt. Nelson B.
Bondoc, Chief Records Section, Firearms and Expleosive
Division dated December 3, 2007 to the Chief Firearms
Tdentification Division indicates that the firearms are
not licensed/registered and that the M-14 rifle was
issued to the PNP, Regional Mobile Group, Camp Clivas,
San Fernando Pampanga (Exhibit “87).

PST Sandra Decena Go, Forensic Chemical Officer,
PNP Crime Laboratory Camp Crame, Quezon City testified
that: on November 20, 2009, a written request was made
by the Firearms Tdentification Division in the forwm of a
routing slip to conduct an examination (Exhikit "“AA",
“AR-1”) on five (bH) firearms to determine the presance
of gunpowder nitrates; acting on the request, she
actually conducted an examination- on the Speclmens
submitted:; she prepared an initial laboratory report
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(Exhibit “BB”, “BB-1”) with a finding that one (1)
armalite rifle with serial number RP231004 and one (1)
M-14 US rifle with serial number 1371016 were positive
tor gunpowder nitrates; the three (3) other firearms
were negative to the test for gunpowder nitrates;
thereafter, she prepared a final report with the samec
result (Exhibit “CC”, “CC-17). - |

PS1 Abraham Abayari presently assigned at f*he PNP
Special Action Force, Training Branch, testified that:
at 2:00 noon of November 29, 2009, as team leader of
the Vices Response Group, Rapid Deployment Battalion,
PNP Special Action Force stationed at Camp Bagong Diwa,

Bicutan, Taguig City, he was instructed by Police Chief

Supt. Leocadic Santiago to consolidate his treops and
proceed to Brigade Headquarters for briefing on the
ongoing situation at the Manila Peninsula Hotel in
Makati City; his fteam proceeded at the Shell gasoline
Station located alcng EDSA cor. Ayala for further
briefing with other troops from the Armed Forces of the
Philippines; between 2:00 fo 3:00 p.m., he received
instructions to proceed at the vicinity of the Manila
Peninsula Hotel; upon arrival thereat, they waited for
further 1instruction; at 5:00 o’cleck in the afternoon,
his team was directed to enter the hotel to conduct
clearing operation; his team entered the main lobby
after an Armored Personnel Carrier of the AFP was able
to ram through the main door of the hotel; upon reachinag
the second floor, he met a Bishop and members of the
medla; his team escorted them to the lobby where they
were turned over to the CIDG personnel; during tThe
clearing operation, they were able to retrieve from the
adjacent room where the media people and the Bishop came
out, a black back pack and a plastic bag contalning a
dismantled Colt M-16 rifle without bolt, magazine and
ammunition and with a tampered serial number; the
recovered items were brought to the holding area in the
lobby of the hotel for i1nventory and turned over to the
CIDG; a report on the clearing operation was prepared by
the Administrative Officer of the Rapid Deployment
Battalion; he executed an Affidavit 1in connection with
the clearing operation made by his team (kExhibit "“DD”,
“DD-17; Y107, “10-A”-defense).

PCI Victor C. Grapete, a forensic chemist assigned
at the PNP Crime Laboratory, Camp Crame, Quezon City,
testified that: while performing his duties  and




